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Contact: 01483714804 or email reception@horsell-village.surrey.sch.uk

Welcome to the ‘start of the year’ newsletter, we hope it finds you
well. 
We have had a wonderful (if slightly damp) start to the new term.
The Summer heatwave now seems like a distant memory. It has
been lovely seeing Year 1 and Year 2 heading back into school and
our new Reception children on their mornings in school. There has
been a lovely buzz throughout the school with the excitement of
what the new year will bring. 
The children are all settling well into their new classes and routines
and are enjoying being back together again as a school community. 

Over the summer the staff have worked hard to prepare the school
environment to make sure they are as warm and inviting as ever. 

I would like to take this opportunity to welcome the parents of all our
new Reception children and any other new parents to The Horsell
Village community. For those who are new to the school I am Mrs
Reeve, the Headteacher here at The Horsell Village School. 
You will often see myself or a member of the leadership team in the
mornings on the school gate. Please pop over and say hello. 

         Mrs Reeve             Mrs Sharkey           Mrs Wright         Miss Richardson        Miss Code

Community plays a significant role in all that we do.  We are all very
excited about the coming year and look forward to working together
to provide our children with the best possible educational experience
we can. 

Best Wishes Mrs Reeve and the Team here at The Horsell Village
School

Welcome to the

new School Year!

Horsell Village
NewsletterVol .01 Sep 2022

Diary Dates
Reception Full time

9.15 am Yr 2 Parent Induction
meeting. School Hall

9.15 am Yr 1 Parent Induction
meeting School Hall

Queen Elizabeth State Funeral. 
School Closed 
 

9.15 am Yr R Parent Induction
meeting School Hall
 
9.15 am KS1 Parent Reading
Workshop
School Hall 

6.30 pm KS1 Parent Reading
Workshop
School Hall 
               
9.15 am Yr R Parent  Reading
Workshop 
School Hall

6.30pmYr R Parent Reading
Workshop 
School Hall

Children's Mental Health Week

 6.30 pm Parent Supporting
Children's Mental Health
Workshop
School Hall

Hello Yellow Mental Health
Day   
9.30am Parent Supporting
Children's Mental Health
Workshop 
School Hall
 
Diwali Day 
              
Welly Walk and Autumn Day       
Finish for Half Term 

Snowy Owls 
Tawny Owls 
Squirrels
Barn Owls 
Badgers
Hedgehogs 
Rabbits 
Foxcubs 
Otters 

Evening session for all classes
4.00 pm to 7.00 pm 

Information on how to book a parent
conference with your child's class teacher

will be sent at the end of September

Parent Conferences
Morning sessions will run from 9.00 am to

12.00 noon  



Sadly, on Thursday 8th September we received the news that Queen Elizabeth had passed away. 
A much-loved and highly respected public figure, Queen Elizabeth dedicated her life to public service and
helping others, earning the affection of generations here in the United Kingdom, across the
Commonwealth and around the world.
At school last Friday we reflected on the amazing things she has done over her reign and indeed her
lifetime. As we enter a period of National Mourning we will continue to celebrate this amazing lady.

At the beginning of last week we were so excited to have received a letter from Queen Elizabeth's lady in
waiting as well as a post card from Queen Elizabeth herself thanking the children for their kind messages
and cards for her Platinum Jubilee. I am sure you agree that these message of thanks are even more
special now. 

As you would have heard on the news the official date of the State Funeral is 19th September 2022. This
day will be a bank holiday. School will be closed on this day as a mark of respect.
School will reopen to all children on Tuesday 20th September.  

How you can support your child at home 
Children are inquisitive individuals and love to ask questions and really understand what is going on and
for some children this may be the first time they hear the words ‘death’ or ‘died’. They may hear things on
the radio and television, in schools which could prompt a lot of questions and curiosity from children,
wanting to know what it all means. Unfortunately, for some children they will have already experienced a
bereavement and this significant event could bring up their own difficult feelings.  

                              Winston’s Wish share some useful tips on how to explain Queen Elizabeth’s death to a  
                               child or young person. 
                               https://www.winstonswish.org/supporting-you/supporting-children-death-of-queen/ 

National News



 Do not use your mobile phone during drop off
and pick up. 
Inform the school immediately should there be a
change in person picking up. Please make sure
these are known to the school. If not please either
provide a password or bring them on a visit. 

Here at The Horsell Village School, we are committed
to safeguarding and promoting the welfare of
children and young people. Safeguarding and
Keeping Children Safe  is everybody's responsibility.
In addition to this we have a specific named team of
Designated Safeguarding Leads and Deputies who
are the main point of contact.

To help keep our children safe when you are on site
please could we kindly ask that you:

The Safeguarding team

 

Safeguarding UpdatesKeeping
Children

Safe

Volunteering
Do you have a passion for reading or do you love

a maths challenge? 
Do you like heading out for a day of adventures? 

Do you have any spare time and would like to
spend it here at school? 

If so you might be just what we are looking for.
If you would like to volunteer to be a parent
helper at school you will need to have a school
DBS check as well as attend one of our 'Parent
Volunteers' briefings before starting to help in
school. You can attend one of these meetings
whilst awaiting or before applying for  your DBS
check
You can find out about how to apply for a DBS
through visiting parent's section of our school
website. Here you will find the schools unique
reference code that you will need when making
an application. 
Parent volunteer briefings are being held on
Thursday 15th September at 2.30pm, Friday 16th
September at 9.30 am and 2.30pm, Thursday
22nd September at 9.15 am and 2.30pm. 

We will be running parent volunteer briefings at
the beginning of every half term. 

Supporting children to develop an understanding of what good mental health is forms a
very important part of our teaching and learning approach here at The Horsell Village
School. In addition to our weekly PSHE lessons and 'Good to be me' afternoon where we
focus on helping our children to develop a self-regulation toolkit, we draw positive mental
health aspects into our daily practice through our growth mindset approach and
characteristics of an effective learner. We have a dedicated ELSA- Emotional Literacy
Support Assistant - Miss Cadey, on site to provide an individualised support should it be
needed. 
Surrey County Council have recently launched their new support site 'Mindworks Surrey'
https://www.mindworks-surrey.org/ which has a range of materials
 for parents and professionals to access. 

Supporting mental Health

Mrs Reeve Mrs Sharkey

Miss Cadey Miss Code



Throughout the year we run a number of different
workshops focusing on specific areas of the curriculum.
This term we will be running workshops on how we
teach Reading, Maths and Positive Mental Health and
Well- being. 
Each workshop is designed to give you an overview of
the teaching approaches we take here at The Horsell
Village School and to provide you with strategies on
how to support at home. Again please do not worry if
you cannot physically attend these meetings as they
will also be shared via email and on our school
curriculum website pages. 

 

Reading 
27.09.2022- 9.15 am KS1 Parent Workshop
28.09.2022- 6.30 pm KS1 Parent Workshop
04.10.2022- 9.15 am Yr R Parent Workshop 
05.10.2022- 6.30 pm Yr R Parent Workshop 

Supporting Children's Mental Health and Well-being
13.10.2022-   6.30pm Parent Workshop 
14.10.2022 - 9.30am Parent Workshop 

Maths 
02.11.2022 -6.30 pm KS1 Parent Workshop 
03.11.2022- 9.15 am KS1 Parent Workshop 
16.11.2022 - 6.30 pm Yr R Parent Workshop 
17.11.2022 - 9.15 am Yr R Parent Workshop 

Up coming Events...

Induction Meetings
Induction meetings are an opportunity for you
to meet the Year Group leader and hear
about the  year ahead, the learning
expectations and how you can support at
home. 
We have listened carefully to previous
feedback and will be sharing with you End of
Year Expectations and samples of work that
show these. 

These meetings will take place during the
school day at 9.15 am in the school hall. They
will roughly last about 30 minutes. 

Please do not worry if you cannot attend the
Induction Meeting as all information will be
shared on the Year Group page on the school
website and via email. 

 

Wednesday 14th
September

Thursday 15th
September

Tuesday 20th
September

Wellie Walk & Autumn Day

Parent Reading 
Workshops

This year we will be holding our annual 'Wellie Walk' event on Friday 21st October.
This a sponsored event where the children partake in a trail around Horsell-
exploring its history and geographical features. 
Over the next few weeks you will receive more information alongside your sponsor
forms. 
If you are interested in joining us on our sponsor walk please let your class
teacher(s) know straight away so plans can be made. 
You do not need to have a DBS to help on this occasion. 



This half term we will be
focusing on the value of: 






Respect

Curriculum News 
School Values

I

 

The School Motto

Our Teaching and Learning Approach 

The school motto is reflected in all aspects of school life and is referred to through out
the day.

As a school we embrace the Values Education Approach, which
encompasses al interactions in school, between children and staff,
amongst staff and amongst pupils. We aim for our values and core
kindness principle to show through everything that is said and done in
school. Our school values are as follows:

Respect- Respect self, fellow pupils, teachers and other adults. Respect
their own and others property. Respect the right that everyone can have
their own thoughts, values and opinions. 

Honesty- Be truthful to ourselves and others

Co-operation- collaborate with out peers to gain the most from our
learning, to learn from each others, utilizing everyone's skills. 

Appreciation - to learn to build positive relationships with others by
developing effective communication, trust and to understand worth, quality
and importance of something or someone. 

Responsibility - To develop a sense of community, knowing that actions
have an impact on them and others. 

Our curriculum is underpinned by theory relating to the enquiry-based learning 
approach. This approach enables are children to develop their thinking, questioning, 
research and communication skills. 
At school all lessons start with a learning question and our learning cycle is referred to. 
Alongside this we refer to 'characteristics of an effective learner'- focusing on the 
thinking that is applied and the attitudes needed to be an effective learner. Your child 
will refer to these throughout the day and hopefully will talk to you about them when they 
are at home. 

This reflects being ready to lean through being in the correct 
mindset.

This reflects how we treat others, through our actions and 
through our words. 

This reflects how we look after our environment and our 
school and local community. 



Birthday Celebrations We are no longer operating our one way system
however we do ask that if you are coming back
out at the front of the school by the Victorian
Garden entrance that you do not use the little
side gate as this is where the majority of people
enter from and will become congested . 
Please walk past the front of the school and exist
via the carpark gates. 

Could we also ask that once you have dropped
off or picked up your child that you do not
congregate on the drive into the carpark. It gets
very busy during these times and this area can
become especially congested, 

A few little reminders 




                    We celebrate each child's
birthday at  

                    school. We would like to
remind you 

                    that we do not give our
birthday 

                    sweets. Please save these
treats for  home.  

Hair- The long and short
We encourage children to be as active as
possible at school, therefore we ask that hair is
tired back everyday. 
A good guide is if it is long enough to be tired
back than it should be. 
Please keep hair accessories as plain and simple
as possible and in the school colour of green. 

Jewellery
We ask that no jewellery is worn at school, this
includes earrings. 
Children in Year 2 may wear an analogue watch
should they choose to. 

Keeping Healthy
We ask that your child brings a fruit snack to
school every day. It should be fresh fruit or a
vegetable. The only alternative is raisins. We
provide your child with a snack in the afternoon. 

Drop off and pick up

Should you need to pass a message onto the

class teachers in the morning please email or

ring the school office.  We can assure you that

the message will get to them.  I am sure you can

appreciate drop off is a very busy time and the

class teachers have a lot to remember as well as

settling the children into school.  Off course we

appreciate that this may not always be possible,

but please refer to email or a phone call in the

first instance. Thank you for your support in this matter. 

COMMUNICATION



Reception 

Autumn 1st Half term Overview

Welcome to the Reception page of the school's newsletter.

Each month you will find a celebration of the learning that has happened this month as well as a
detailed explanation of future learning. 
For this month you will find a copy of Reception's half term overview. This provides you with detail
for the learning that is coming up. 
Don't forget you can also visit the Reception page in the school website for all the information that
has been shared with you so far. 

The children have done amazingly well, coming into school and learning all the routines so far, we
are feeling very proud of them. 



Year 1  

Welcome to the Year 1 page of the school's newsletter.

Each month you will find a celebration of the learning that has happened this month as well as a
detailed explanation of future learning. 
For this month you will find a copy of Year 1's half term overview. This provides you with detail for
the learning that is coming up. 
Don't forget you can also visit the Year 1 page on the school website for all the information that
has been shared with you so far. 

The children have done amazingly well, coming into school and learning all the routines so far,
we are feeling very proud of them.

Autumn 1st Half term Overview



Year 2 

Autumn 1st Half term Overview

Welcome to the Year 2 page of the school's newsletter.

Each month you will find a celebration of the learning that has happened this month as well as a
detailed explanation of future learning. 
For this month you will find a copy of Year 2's half term overview. This provides you with detail for
the learning that is coming up. 
Don't forget you can also visit the Year 2 page on the school website for all the information that
has been shared with you so far. 

The children have done amazingly well, coming into school and learning all the routines so far, we
are feeling very proud of them.


